Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

December 1, 2014
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Robert Manners, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.  Joe Judd was absent.

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, The Recorder.

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob put forward the motion to accept minutes for November 12, 17, & 25, 2014.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Noteworthy News: 
Selectmen offered their thanks for all of the hard work done by the town’s highway department, Chris Meyers, Director of the Emergency Management, Senior Center Director, Cathy Buntin, and Deb Coutinho, Board of Health during and after the recent storm.  Bob reported that 96% of Shelburne residents were without power.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: John reported police were status quo.

Memorial Hall: Bob reported a delay on the roof project due to recent severe weather.

The Board is still exploring placement and cost estimates for a single uni-sex handicapped bathroom in Memorial Hall.  
Pratt Building: Bob reported work for the building’s repairs are going out to bid in January.

Highway Department: John again offered kudos to the department for their hard work.

Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m. WMECO Pole Hearing RE: Little Mohawk Road: Bob made a motion to grant WMECO permission to locate one jointly owned pole, numbered 43/47, on the east side Little Mohawk Road to provide power for an out building belonging to Enoch Jensen.  Property abutter, Richard Goldthwaite was present for the hearing and voiced no objections.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  WMECO representative was not in attendance.

7:30 p.m. Mary Kay Hoffman RE: Appointment Shelburne Cultural Council: Following a discussion of Mary Kay’s qualification’s and interest in the position Bob moved to appoint Mary Kay to the Shelburne Cultural Council.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

7:45 p.m. John Ryan, Breezeway Farm RE: 2015 CDBG Grant Application: Selectmen held a public hearing to invite community members the opportunity to voice ideas and opinions regarding  projects to be funded or re-funded via FY’15 CDBG which is currently administrated by Breezeway Farm.  Cathy Buntin, director of the Senior Center would like support for a feasibility study re: whether a new senior center could be relocated to another site or if there would be new construction.  As part of feasibility study John Payne noted it would need to be determined which towns would be involved and which town would be the lead town.  Linda Overing of Breezeway Farm noted there would be a number of questions to resolve in such a study such as ownership, possible fee for service, and various responsibilities related to the project.  MJ Adams from the Franklin County Regional Housing and Redevelopment Authority requested continuation of rehabilitation funds via the grant as more families in Shelburne and West County over-all have been applying for the program in recent months. MJ said Shelburne currently has seven families awaiting the eligibility process.  Dino Schnelle from Community Action noted the success of the new food pantry opened recently in the Cowell Gymnasium and requested continued support for the program and a possible expansion that would include youth employment services.  John closed the hearing at 8:15 urging attendees and others to continue thinking of ideas and projects to be included in the upcoming grant application.  The Board will adopt revisions to the FY’15 application/community development strategy document at their next meeting on December 15.
Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Roof Replacement: Covered in liaison reports.

Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Proposed Location(s) of Single Unisex Bathroom: Covered in liaison reports.
New Business:

Conservation Commission RE: Appointment of Associate Members: John would like an opportunity to speak with the Conservation Commission’s Chairman before making a decision.

Franklin Regional Council of Governments RE: Local Technical Assistance Funding: John moved to approve the projects funded by FRCOG Technical Assistance Funding which included a site plan study for the Senior Center and three priority projects for the Planning Board which included: large-scale ground-mounted energy facility bylaw and mapping, review of Shelburne’s Zoning overlay for district cell towers, and review of Shelburne’s Cluster zoning by-law.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Planning Board Chairman, John Wheeler was present for the discussion relative to his Board’s proposed projects.
CDBG FY’13 Extension Request to 6/30/15 RE: Highland Village: Linda Overing of Breezeway Farm  requested an extension for work to be completed for a sidewalk project at Highland Village due to weather and cold temperatures.  Bob made a motion to approve the extension request to complete the project by 6/30/15.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

CDBG FY’14 Budget Amendment RE: West County Food Pantry: Following a brief discussion Bob made a motion to amend the FY’14 CDBG budget for the West County Food Pantry to reflect a shifting of funds to pay for increased personnel needs.  No additional money was requested.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Other Business:

Long Range Planning Update: Bob said there was no new information.  Terry has tentatively scheduled the committee’s chairman, Leo Ojala to appear before the Board on December 15th to discuss presentation of their final report and to consider the appointment of Whit Sanford.
Request for Decision from Jehovah’s Witness RE: Potential Purchase of Property for use as a New Police Station: A regional building committee for the Jehovah’s Witness organization is reviewing the town’s offer and will respond as soon as possible.
Appointment of Part-Time Highway Drivers: Bob made a motion to appoint Jason Boron, Jim Burnham, Brian Davenport, Fred Davenport, Norman Davenport, Rodney McBride, Jake Richardson, Mike Scranton, and Jim Stacy as part-time highway drivers.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Correspondence: 

Selectmen received a letter from Jessica Colarossi in late November requesting support for MA environmental regulations regarding solar power.  John said he would sign the letter of support however; the deadline for submittal was November 26th.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
